
Save the Dates! 
**Bunny bingo** 

Rescheduled 25th April 

**Disco**
Friday 26th April.(postponed!) 

new date to follow!

**Car boot sale**
Saturday 4th May.

**Bounce** 
Fri 7th June (in school hours).

*Football tourno* 
Fri 14th June (to kick off Euros)

*Outdoor cinema/ BBQ/ bar* 
Fri 19th July.

Do you know of a local business looking for a 
regular private hire space? 

Our Main Hall will now be available 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Thursdays from 5:30pm after the 

Easter Holidays. Please get in touch with Mrs Wildgust for 
more information and pricing: finance@theblueschool.com 

Kindness Award
Winners will be launching next 

week!

Rainbow is for girls aged 4-7 years.
If your daughter enjoys making friends, playing games, craft 
activities, cooking, playing outdoors and going on trips then how 
about giving Rainbows a try. It’s also great for building children’s 
confidence.
The 1st Hounslow East Rainbows is held on a Friday 
5.15-6.15pm in St Marys Church Hall Osterley.

Brownies is for girls aged 7-10 years. 
If your daughter enjoys making friends, playing games, craft 
activities, earning badges, playing outdoors and going on trips 
including weekends away then how about giving Brownies a try. 
It’s also great for building children’s confidence.
The 1st Spring Grove Brownies is held on a Wednesday 
6-7.30pm and the 2nd Spring Grove Brownies is held on a 
Thursday 6.15- 7.45pm in St Marys Church Hall Osterley.

If you’d like your daughter to do a trial session and be added to 
the waiting list for either Rainbows or Brownies or have any 
questions contact Natalie the Rainbow Guider on 07956133213 
or email natsmitchell@yahoo.co.uk

Did you know The Blue School has a Gardening 
Club and a nature pond?  We will soon recommence 
for the autumn term. Initially Year 6 Head Gardeners 
will take the lead, but we will then open up to younger 
children.  We have a great vegetable patch and a 
nature pond perfect for science studies and 
understanding healthy eating  and where our food 
comes from. 

We are very keen for donations of any plants / 
shrubs you may no longer want but we also would 
love winter vegetables  and spring bulbs so 
please do think of the gardening club when you 
are in the garden centre. 

Y6 WW2 Trip
Our Y6 classes will be transported back in time 
as they are evacuated to the Lincolnsfield Centre 
in Bushey for a WW2 experience. Website here
Redwoods 4th to 6th Oct and Cedars 6th to 8th 
Oct. Please return your forms asap and pay via 
ParentPay.

IT Shout Out!

Do you have unwanted devices? Used and 
loved? We are lookng for some of the following 
items to be donated to use towards our 
flourishing computing curriculum. If you have 
any of the following in good working order, 
please bring them in! 

● Microphones/audio recorders (MP3)
● Digital photo cameras or video cameras
● CD players
● Used Smart speakers (Amazon Echo, 

Google Home)
● Green screen
● iPad or tablet devices

If you have items that are not working, these can 
still be utilized in EYFS for role play and other 
activities, we also welcome these.

We meet every Monday 
9.00 - 9.15am in the 
Main Hall. 

Your class rep will send a reminder each 
Sunday. All are welcome!  

                                     More newsletters       The Blue School Calendar here      

                     

School Dinners

With a little help from Chef Allegra McEvedy 
(Presenter of CBBC's Launching Step Up 
September 2021! to the Plate JuniSchool 
Dinners

With a little help from Chef Allegra McEvedy 
(Presenter of CBBC's Launching Step Up 
September 2021! to the Plate Junior Bake Off), 
and a lot of help from our pupils, parents and 
teams, we’ve developed our most exciting and 
nutritious menu ever. We want to help 
encourage children to try new tastes and 
textures to help them to develop a healthy 
relationship with food.

More info and video with Allegra

Recipes from Super Yummy Kitchen

You can now book your child’s Autumn Term 
School Lunch from Mon 20th Sept until Fri 
12th Nov 2021. The first two weeks of the 
Autumn Term are now locked.
Please ensure all bookings are placed via 
ParentPay. 

If you have missed the deadline, then you 
will have to provide your child with a packed 
lunch.
The menu and its accompanying allergen lists 
can be viewed on our website.
Autumn hot menu here   Allergen Lists here
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Thistleworth Summer Activity Camp
Thistleworth Tennis Club have been running 
Activity Camps for the past 12-years. These 
provide a valuable service for busy parents as 
well as promoting a healthy and active lifestyle 
for the children that attend. The next camp is 
being held during the summer break for 6-weeks 
starting 26 July. 

JA Sports 
Holiday Camps

Due to the success of the 
summer holiday camps, JA 
Sports are looking at running a 
half term camp. Watch this 
space.

Y4 Swimming
Swimming will be on a Thursday afternoon at 
Isleworth Leisure Centre, and is due to begin 
Thurs 15th Sept 2022. Each year group will 
alternative weeks and will begin with 
Beeches.  We are asking for parent volunteers 
from each class to help us if you can. Please let 
the class teacher know if you can help.

Y6 Consents
Y6 are able to walk to and from school once 
parental consent has been obtained. You 
can give your consent via Arbor or complete 
the form on the website. Parental forms
Please also read the mobile phone policy in 
relation to Y6 bringing in a phone to school. 

Important school links for Parents 

If you are new to the school:
ParentPay We use ParentPay to book your child's school lunches. (see below for info).

Arbor logins have been sent. An App is available to download once you have set up your 
child's profile on a computer using Chrome. We use Arbor for Clubs bookings, Trips and 
Child information. Please update your contact details here if necessary.

Student Gmail and Google classroom are currently being set up (Y1-6) an invitation will 
come soon.

School will be CLOSED
Monday, 19th September for HM 

The Late Queen’s Funeral  

PE Kit Reminder
Please remember to wear the 
correct PE kit White t-shirt with school badge and 
royal blue shorts
All uniform requirements
are on our website

Welcome Evening Schedule 2023 
(need dates)

4:20pm  Nursery 
4:40 pm Reception: Giraffes & Kangaroos
5:00pm Y1: Otters & Rabbits
5:20pm Y2: Zebras & Pandas
5:40pm Y3: Elms& Oaks
6:00pm Y4: Beeches & Willows 
6:20pm Y5 Ash & Sycamores
6:40pm Y6 Cedar & Redwoods 

Spring Clubs (Y1-6)

Our breakfast, lunch and afterschool clubs 
will go live to book, on Wednesday, 7 
December at 8.00pm.  Please email 

clubs@theblueschool.com for any queries 
regarding clubs or if your child is Pupil 
Premium and we can help register your 

child. 

You can preview the clubs via Arbor or 
the letter that was sent from the office 

today. 

Clubs Start Next Week 

Our breakfast, lunch and afterschool clubs 
start next week. 

Please email clubs@theblueschool.com for 
any queries regarding clubs (email 
monitored Mondays & Thursdays) 
Book via Arbor

JA Sports have spaces in 
Multi Skills Y1&2 (now open to Y3)
Book here

Some of the duties parents assist with are:  filing, 
mounting work, photocopying, tidying, reading, word 
processing, class trips and small group work etc. 
Although some tasks seem small or insignificant, 
everything contributes to the children's environment 
and their learning.

If you would like to join this team or have been on the 
team previously and would like to continue please do 
fill out the following form.
Sign up here

 NOS  

What Parents 
Need to Know About 
Apple Guided Access
iPhones and iPads don’t offer separate user accounts. So 
when you hand your Apple device to a child to play a game 
or watch a video, you’re also handing them access to your 
email, the web, messaging and other apps through which 
they could accidentally do something regrettable. Apple 
Guided Access solves this problem by letting you restrict the 
iPhone or iPad to one particular app whenever your child 
uses the device. If they try and leave that app, they will be 
asked for a password or Face ID, meaning they can’t access 
anything they shouldn’t. Here, we show you how to find and 
set up the Guided Access feature, so you can confidently let 
your child borrow your iPhone or iPad.
In the guide, you'll find step-by-step instructions for parents 
on how to set it up and how to switch it on. Guide here 

      NOS  
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Parental Giving

At The Blue School, it is our aim to provide the 
best facilities and environment for learning. In 
order to continue to improve the learning 
environment, we ask parents of The Blue 
School students to make a regular contribution 
via our Parental Giving Scheme. The 
suggested level of contribution is £60 per 
child, per school year. Parents are asked to 
contribute a minimum donation of £5 per child, 
per month; although, larger contributions are 
much appreciated.
Read more on our website on the Parents’ 
Page under Parental Giving and Fundraising. 
Please also complete the Gift Aid form 
available on the website if applicable. Thank 
you.

Scooters and bikes 
Reminder - please make 
sure you label your 
childr

Polio Booster 
All children aged 1-9 years are encouraged to 
get their booster 
More information here 

The Blue School's newly spruced Prayer Space 
offers both our children and staff a place for quiet 
reflection and prayer. It enables children from all 
faiths to explore life’s questions, spirituality and faith 
in a safe, creative and interactive way. 

You can now book your child’s Autumn Term 
School Lunch from Monday 31st October until 
Friday 16th December 2022. Please book by 
midnight on 17th October via Parent Pay. If you 
miss the deadline please provide your child 
with a packed lunch.

The menu and its accompanying allergen listing will 
be on the website on Friday.

We hope that you will find this helpful in choosing 
your child's school lunch. We do encourage you to 
make this choice with your child as they will be 
unable to change their selection on the day. All 
children wishing to have a school lunch will need to 
place an order regardless if they are entitled to free 
meals or not. This includes, Years R, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 
6.

Instructions for Booking your Child's Meal

Once you have logged in to Parent Pay, select 
'Make Meal Bookings' then select the date you 
would like to book from. Click on each day you 
would like a meal. Once you have made your 
selection click 'Confirm Bookings'. If you pay for 
your meals, go through to the payment section. 
You will need to do this for each child at the school.

If you have any questions, or need my assistance, 
please email me directly 
jane.mcloughlin@theblueschool.com before the cut 
off time.

All Souls Church
Oasis will run every Wednesday during term time 
from 10-11:30am, and is aimed at pre-school 
children/ babies and their carers. There will be 
plenty of opportunity for coffee and chat, with 
playtime and singing for the children and a thought 
for the day for the adults.

To register for attending Oasis, 
please click here 

School Dinners
You can now book your child’s Autumn Term School 
Lunch from Monday 31st October until Friday 16th 
December 2022. Please book by midnight on 
17th October via Parent Pay. 

If you miss the deadline please provide your 
child with a packed lunch.

The menu and its accompanying allergen lists are 
available on the school website 

Spring 2023 School Dinners

Bookings close at midnight each Monday for School 
Lunch orders for the following week. Bookings are 
made via Parent Pay. If you miss the deadline 
please provide your child with a packed lunch. 
The menu and its accompanying allergen list can be 
viewed on the school's website.school website 

Spring 2023 Music Tuition 

Hounslow Music Service offers piano, guitar, 
brass, guitar and drumming. 

In early 2023, we will be looking for a 
new School Meals Supervisory 
Assistants to join our lunchtime 
team who can provide care and 
supervision of the children during the 
lunch break.
If you are interested, please enquire: 
office@theblueschool.com and more 
details will follow in early 2023.

Parental Giving At The Blue School
It is our aim to provide the best facilities and 
environment for learning. In order to continue 
to improve the learning environment, we ask 
parents of The Blue School students to make 
a regular contribution via our Parental Giving 
Scheme. The suggested level of contribution 
is £60 per child, per school year. Parents are 
asked to contribute a minimum donation of 
£5 per child, per month; although, larger 
contributions are much appreciated. Read 
more on our website on the Parents’ Page 
under Parental Giving and Fundraising. 
Please also complete the Gift Aid form 
available on the website if applicable. Thank 
you. 

Absence Request Form
Please download here  

And return these form to 
absence@theblueschool.com

please also remember to let us know their 
name, class and what is wrong.                        

Academic Term Dates 2023-2024 will 
be published on Monday, 16 January

The Blue School NEEDS YOU!

I am recruiting experts from our wonderful community. In the past ,we asked you to share your 
professions, hobbies and talents with the children. Where possible we were able to ask experts to 

come into the school and deliver a short talk with the children. The children loved this! It helped them 
to see where their learning could take them in the future. We are looking for five minute videos in which 

you state who you are, your profession/interest and some key information about what you do. Any 
extra information about which subjects helped you on your journey would also be very useful for the 

children to see the path ahead of them. There are examples of previous videos on our website.

These videos may be used in assembly, class or groups. On our school website we have individual 
subject pages. They include sequenced curriculum documents. These basically show what topics we 
are covering and when throughout the children’s time at the school. If you have a particular area of 

expertise that links to one of these we will look to link it to our curriculum.

If your expertise does not clearly link to a curriculum area, do not worry as we would still like to share 
them with the children. Sometimes we spot links between professions, skills and hobbies and what we 

are teaching the children. Sometimes it is great for the children to see what futures certain subjects 
can lead to. So do get in contact if you are unsure.

If you wish to share your expertise or have any questions, please email The Blue School office, subject 
FAO Mr Kelly. office@theblueschool.com We look forward to hearing from you. Thank you very much! 

Best wishes,  Mr Kelly

A *New* Blue School website 
is in the works! Once  

launched, more highlights, 
new class pages and updates 
will feature more regularly! In 
the meantime, thanks for your 
patience as we finish all the 

creative touches!

World Book Day: Thursday 2nd March*  
Many members of staff and the PA have already been booking events and planning exciting activities for the 
whole week. WBD at The Blue School is always a team effort and celebration. To whet your appetite, our younger 
children will encounter Professor Puff’s Training School on Thursday 2nd March. KS2 will be visited by Bigfoot 
Arts Education on Monday 27th February and will participate in a workshop about characterisation. Payment for 
workshops will activated on Arbor after half-term. 

As usual, we will all show off our costumes during a special assembly and parade on WBD. Winners of the ‘Best 
Costume’ competition will be treated to a treasure hunt in the library - always a wonderful experience.
*NB If the proposed strike action goes ahead on Thursday 2nd March, we will celebrate WBD on Friday 3rd March. 

PA Second Hand Uniform Sale 
Next sale Friday 10th March
New Hall 
3:20-4:00pm 
White button down shirts and plimsolls are 
being given away for free
Please bring cash

Please see your class 
WhatsApp for PA updates                
blueschool.pa@gmail.com
Follow the PA on Facebook
The Blue School PA

Parent Consultation Meetings
Thank you to everyone who made the parent consultations a huge success. 

Y1 Otters have been rescheduled for Tuesday, 21st March (Book on Arbor) and Y5 Ash 
appointments will be rescheduled at a later date. If you missed your appointment or still need to still 

schedule some time with your child’s teacher, please contact the school office 
office@theblueschool.com

World Book Day, Thursday 7 March 
● All the children should attend school in a WBD costume as advised by their class teacher or 

year group
● There will be a WBD Assembly for the children to parade their costumes. The children with the 

best costumes will be treated to a treasure hunt in the library.
● A short list of potential winners for The Blue School's Inspiring Authors competition will be 

announced in this special assembly, certificates will be awarded to recognise the hard work that 
so many children have put into their pieces of writing, and their entries will be displayed for 
others to read before the outright winners for each age group are chosen

● The PA has organised a Book Swap so that every child will come home with a book of their 
choice as well as their WBD book token. The suggested donation of £1 will be used to purchase 
new books for the classrooms (donation jars will be placed in classrooms). 

There have been a small number of 
measles cases amongst children in 
Hounslow and neighbouring North-west 
London boroughs over the last few 
weeks. More information on measles is 
available at: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/

If you have any questions please direct 
them to the Hounslow’s Public Health 
mailbox: publichealth@hounslow.gov.uk

Summer uniform requirements: I'm pretty certain that Debbie used to mention 
this in the end of Spring Term Newsletter, so that all parents are reminded of 
what is required. I think she also did an email to all parents/carers. Fyi, all 
summer dresses and grey shorts, etc are now in stock, so parents/carers can be 
encouraged to visit the store or website at the earliest opportunity. If you do an 
email, you can include the weblink to the Blue School page on our website: -

http://www.sanco.co.uk/school/37/

The Parents Association Steering group 
would like to wish you a happy first week 
back at school.  We are sure there have 
been mixed emotions from both children 
and parents but hoping it has been an 
overall great experience (teachers still look 
happy too).

The Parents’ Association, which all parents of 
The Blue School are an automatic member of, 
will be serving tea and coffee at the Welcome 
Evening on Thursday 15th September, please 
do pop by for a chat and a cuppa or treats.  We 
will also be sharing a date for a Parents’ 
Workshop in the next week or so, so please 
keep an eye on your class WhatsApp and 
school communications. This is so that all 
parents, new and existing, can find out how to 
get involved, ask questions or just sit and listen 
to understand more about how the Parents’ 
Association charity and community work.
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www.theblueschool.com

School office
Phone: 020 8560 6721

Email 
office@theblueschool.com

To report an absence
absence@theblueschool.com
 
Absence Request Form

Please download here  

Individual and Sibling took place,
Thursday, 12th October! 

Ordering info has been sent out with each 
child. If your child missed their photo, there 

will be opportunity in the spring term to retake 
when we do class photos so not to worry! 

Violin concert 

Summer Uniform 
Please dress your child in summer 
uniform after the Easter Holidays

Details HERE 

      Uniform appointment with SANCO 
HERE

Uniform Support Appeal 
The school has set up a system in 

which you can request an item(s) of 
school uniform should you be in need 

of them. The system is confidential and 
will continue through the year.

Please email the 
community@theblueschool.com 

with the title FAO Mr Kelly, name of 
the item and size/age.

Please continue to donate items via 
the Parents’ Association to help with 

this initiative 

Autumn / Winter is coming.....

If your child has asthma and a preventative inhaler 
(Beige/ Brown/ Orange/ Red/ Purple/Pink) please 
make sure it is
being taken regularly EVERY DAY even if your child 
is well as we are heading towards the most 
troublesome time of year for children with asthma.

Autumn 2023 Clubs Provision
 Information here

Clubs will begin w/c 18th September 
Bike Club (Wed Morning) Drama (Fri 

afternoon) need more spaces filled or 
will be cancelled

Autumn 2023 Term Music 
Tuition 

from Hounslow Music Service - now live (Y3-6) 
w/c 25th September
Information Here 

Autumn Lunches

Menu/Allergens available HERE

All primary school children who attend state 
schools in London are entitled to free school meals 
from September! Don't miss out on this opportunity 
to provide your child with a nutritious meal during 

the school day, completely free of charge. 
Bookings need to be made via Parent Pay 

(Mayor of London's letter)

Applying for Free School Meals & 
Pupil Premium 

With the changing situation to most people’s 
finances, it might be a good time to apply for 

FSM or see if you are entitled. If you qualify for 
FSM, you will also qualify for Pupil Premium 

which will enable your child to have free music 
tuition, clubs, school trips and other    

benefits.LBH Free School Meals info More 
information on our website

Come join the Blue School 
Staff Team! 

School Meals Supervisory Assistant Vacancy 
(SMSA) 

We are seeking a SMSA to join our lunchtime team 
who can provide care and supervision of the children 
during the lunch break. Please see our website for 

more information. 
Closing date and interviews have been extended

PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We are looking for a team of parent volunteers to 

help within our school community! 

Please fill out our
Parent Volunteer Form 

and Miss Wilkinson will be in touch with 
you for next steps! 

Any questions, please email Mrs Kassanis 
office@theblueschool.com 

Please remember to check your children for 
NITS & Head Lice Guidance here 

 SCHOOL ADMISSIONS 
INFORMATION

Open Days

We are delighted be be hold Open 
Days this autumn! Please spread the 
word. Booking is available on 
Eventbrite through the link on our 
website.

The Blue School Noah's 
Ark Nursery

We now offer 30 hour, 15 hour and 
flexi-time nursery provision, meeting 
the needs of modern family 
life.(children eligible Autumn Term after 
their 3rd Birthday) 
With our experienced Nursery team 
and beautiful Nursery setting, the 
children learn in a safe and secure 
environment. 

We still have limited spaces available 
for 2023/2024  
Please contact the school office. 
admissions@theblueschool.com

Reception 2024 Applications 
closing 15 January 2023

Please ensure that all Blue School SIF 
forms are handed into the office by this 
date. Please also remember to 
complete your online Reception 
application with the LBH. Failure to do 
so may end in you not being offered 
the school of your choice. If you have 
any questions, please contact Mrs 
Wildgust in the Office. Thank you.     

Please visit our school website 
for more information  Deadline 

15 January, 2023

Arrival at School
Please can all parents, carers and students 
ensure that they are taking care and waiting 

patiently at the South Street gates before and 
after school to ensure that everyone is safe when 

arriving and leaving school. 
Please also be mindful of our neighbours and 

parking etiquette. 

Class Worship
All parents and carers are 

warmly invited to their child’s 
Class Worship 

22nd March Y3 Elms
3rd May Y2 Pandas
10th May Y2 Zebras

(9.00-9.20am)
Please enter the school via the 
North Street hall entrance (No 

photography permitted)

FUTURE BAKE 
SALE DATES HERE

A massive MASSIVE *thank you* for record attendance at the 
**PA AGM** on Wednesday. We really are so grateful you all 
showed up and got involved. Special shout out obvs to 
Hammertime.

Slides from the call attached - these will be added to school 
website. And we will be in touch about parent support for *Big 
uniform clear out sale* (20th October) and *Silent Discos* (30th 
Nov/ 1st Dec).

Hair Etiquette and Guidance

All hair that reaches your child’s collar 
needs to be tied back for health and safety 

and hygiene reasons. This applies to all 
children.  

Open Days
We are delighted be be holding Open Days this 

term! Booking is available on Eventbrite through the 
link on our website.

Admissions 
Nursery Applications 

2024/25
Applications available in the school office and due 

8th March 2024 

This month we are 
Celebrating Black History 

   Y3 Elms have been working on 
an art project inspired by 
Kehinde Wiley for our Black History 

Art Exhibition on the 
13th Nov at 3:45pm

Nativity Performances
Download links will be sent to parents on 

Tuesday. Please pay a suggested donation 
of £4 per download link on Parentpay. 

(Towards developing the school’s Peace 
Garden) Thank you to Ms O Gorman and  
Atomized Studios Ltd. for the extremely 

generous act of recording the performances 
and creating the downloads. 

 

Children in Need 
                                   The theme is

                                'Wacky Hair Styles!'
                                  Friday 17th 

The Charity Team is running a fundraiser for 
Children in Need next Friday. The theme is 
'wacky hair styles!'
Children should come to school in full uniform, 
but can be creative with their hair styles 
(glitter and copious hair accessories are 
permitted!)
Parents can support this fundraiser by 
donating on ParentPay.

Mr Needham, our wonderful Facilities 
Assistant had the great honour of supporting 
his wife, Rachel last week when she received 
her OBE at Buckingham Palace for her 
services to museums, heritage and the arts 
at Buckingham Palace! 

SUBJECT 
THEMES 

Music & Clubs Summer Term 2024

If you would like your Y3-6 child to learn a musical 
instrument please get in touch with Hounslow 
Music Service for availability. 

Summer clubs are now live- link here 

School Website Update 
The school website now has translation options to 

support EAL families. There is a drop down 
language bar on each page. We hope this will 

make it easier for our Blue School families to be 
able to access our website more easily. 

Gillman & Soame took portrait and 
sibling photographs earlier in the autumn 
term. If you haven’t already, please order 
these photographs as soon as possible 

(especially if you would like them for 
Christmas). 

If details have been mislaid, please contact 
Gillman & Soame directly at 

action@gillmanandsoame.co.uk or on
01869 328200 with your child’s name and 

quoting the security password 
theblueschool492wgd2023 

and they can  assist.

Anti-bullying Policy

2024-2025 Academic Year 
INSET (Staff Development Days) 

School Closed 
2 and 3 September 2024 
22 November 2024 
6 January 2025 
23 May 2025

Parking safe notice 
Please be mindful of how you park on North and 
South Street to be respectful of local residents 
and to keep our children safe. Please NEVER 
park in front of the school gates or in front of 

people’s driveways incase emergency services 
need to get access.

If you see someone illegally parked, 
please report to the police and LBH.

Waiting end 
of year blurb 
from PA

Weekly 
Parent Prayer Reminder! 

 Monday 18th March
9am, Small Meeting Room

Parents’ prayers for the Blue 
school community.

We also take prayer 
requests.

Everyone is welcome.

Please remember to download your child’s 
Christmas Nativity Performance -details were sent 

out before Christmas!

Privacy Notices
If you wonder how we use your data, please review 

here  

Term Dates 
2023-2024 & 2024-2025 

Academic Year

Fidget toy appeal
Donations wanted:

We know it is that time of year where you are 
clearing out after the festive season. If you have 
any old Christmas crackers (that have small toys 
inside), any party bag gifts, or small toys that are 
unwanted like - small fidget toys, smelly stickers, 
pencils, rubbers and bouncy balls. Please donate 
via Year 5 Ash or to Miss Pearson. These will be 
used as small incentives or rewards for children 

across the school.

Please remember to give content 
on Arbor for the following: 

Y1 DT Workshop 1 Feb 
Y6 Worship Team St Paul’s Trip 1 Feb
Y3 Synagogue Trip 2 Feb 

Y6 Residential Trip Parent Meeting
5-6pm 1 February (Main Hall) 

Please return your Happy Bags by 
Friday, 2 February either in the office or 
your child’s class at pick up or drop off! 

If your child has achieved something special outside of school, please email
 office@theblueschool.com  so we can share with the school community! 

Applying for Free School Meals & 
Pupil Premium 

With the changing situation to most 
people’s finances, it might be a good 

time to apply for FSM or see if you are 
entitled. If you qualify for FSM, you will 
also qualify for Pupil Premium which 

will enable your child to have free 
music tuition, clubs, school trips and 
other    benefits.LBH Free School 
Meals info More information on our 

website

Internet Safety 
(LP to collate photos/blurb)

Communication to the school - please 
remember to contact the school via the appropriate 
channels. 
office@theblueschool.com  
admissions@theblueschool.com 
finance@theblueschool.com 

Hope 956
Dignity 1304
Wisdom 797

Community 806    

Headteacher Vacancy

Y6 Sports Trip 

Parent Consultations Meetings
5-6th March

Please book your slot on Arbor.

 A friendly reminder there are no clubs
 w/c 4 March with the exception of JA 

Sports- please make alternative 
arrangements. Pick up on the 6th March 

will be at 3.00pm. Thank you!

World Book Day

World Book Day 

We will be starting to collect donated books from 
Tuesday 27th February until Tuesday 5th March, all books 
to be dropped off at morning drop off only. I asked Mr 
Kelly if he can take out a tub and place it near him so 
people can put their donated books in it when he opens 
the gates in the mornings. He has agreed to doing this.  
We have a team who will then take the books after they 
have dropped their children and sort/store them in the 
back-room part of the art room (Mr Hammer agreed we 
could use this room). 

Donated books need to be in good condition and ONLY 
children's books please, you will be surprised to some of 
the books we were given last year .

Add fidget toy appeal 

School Trip Payment Deadlines
Y5 WW2 - due 28 Feb
Y4 Harry Potter due 6 May 
Y6 Residential - due 20 May
If you  have any outstanding payments from 
previous trips or workshops, please contact 
finance@theblueschool.com to settle payment 
or if you are facing financial difficultries please 
email our headship team to discuss: 
head@theblueschool.com

 

Swim 
crew 

Our school is now registered to 
participate - more information here! 
(make sure you select the correct Blue School as there are several)

Jacob 
Hair

Reception Giraffes and Kangaroos will be studying extinct animals over the next two weeks and 
making ‘fossils’ using clay and toy dinosaurs. They will be learning to look after a dinosaur egg and 
making prehistoric habitats. The theme will be threaded throughout the curriculum into English, 
maths and Science from counting to writing predictions.  

Y2 Cake Sale results 

Waiting for ingo from PA

This week the themes shared during Collective Worships were:
Mothering Sunday and Celebrating people who care for us.

On Monday, Mr Hammer shared examples of many of the ways Jesus 
helped others. Children reflected on ways they have helped others 

during their lives. On Wednesday, our Y6 Charity Team shared 
information about the Charity Team’s fundraising plans for the year. They 

thanked the school for the support in raising money for their chosen 
charities. So far this year, the school has raised £1,641.20 for national 

and local charities. The team asked all the children to thank their parents 
and guardians for their support. 

In-class worship on Thursday this week allowed classes the opportunity 
to share their experiences of a time they were helped by someone. The 

children watched a video about Jesus healing the sick woman and 
discussed people in our community who can help us. 

On Friday Reverend Elis visited and led our whole school worship. 

Polly pocket Appeal!
If you have any old plastic 

polly pockets your child has 
used over the years from 
school that are in good 

condition please return back 
to the school. This helps save 

money and is more eco to 
reuse. 

Computing 

A huge thank you to the Y3 Team for 
raising over (need amount) for their 
classes! 

Parent Consultations
Y4 sessions will take place on 

20th March. Any questions, 
please email 

office@theblueschool.com

Outside of School Highlights!

Parent Wellness Evening
Save the Date!

Next one ***APRIL 18th***
Details to follow… 

Parents and family can sponsor a pupil online using this link:
  Sponsor a Pupil

We are running a Read for Good Readathon and we’d love your child to join in.
*please note - this is not a compulsory event

Please support your child’s Sponsored Read as much as you can, they’ll be helping 
children in hospitals to get access to books, as well as helping themselves. Our 
school receives free books worth 20% of our grand sponsorship total, so there really 
is something in it for everyone. For more information, check out your child’s 
sponsorship card and read the attached letter. 

It’s been proven that children who read for pleasure are more likely to be 
successful and happy throughout their lives (OECD, 2002).

Thank you for your 
support – helping 
your child to keep 
reading, raising 
and being amazing!

The child who raises 
the most money in 
each Key Stage will 
win a prize. In 
addition to this, all 
children who take 
part will be entered 
into a prize draw to 
win a fantastic, 
bookalicious goodie 
bag!

Royal Albert Hall Choir Trip 

"During the recent half-term break, Rose from Year 1 
Otters embarked on a thrilling adventure at the National 
French Ski School EFS Chamonix in the French Alps. 
Under the guidance of experienced instructors, Rose 
learned the fundamentals of skiing, including speed 

control, stopping, and various techniques for navigating 
gentle slopes with parallel skis. She even mastered the art 

of the snowplough turn and confidently used the ski lift! 
Rose's determination and enthusiasm shone through as 

she completed a slalom course, demonstrating her 
newfound skills. In recognition of her achievements, Rose 
was awarded the prestigious Ourson medal and an EFS 
passport, signifying her completion of the first level of the 

skiing program. Rose thoroughly enjoyed her skiing 
experience, and her passion for the sport has only grown 

stronger. She is eager to return to the slopes and continue 
her progress through the next levels of the EFS courses. 

Well done, Rose!"

We are very keen Geographers here at TBS. The children show great interest in 
the world around them and have produced some wonderful work.  

In EYFS Geography is found in the area of Understanding the World.  So far this 
term the children have enjoyed looking at the varied habitats of minibeasts and 

also habitats that dinosaurs lived in such as The Wetlands and The Plains. They 
then made some fantastic dinosaur habitats of their own!

In Year 1 the children have investigated weather patterns.  They have compared 
weather around the world with weather in the UK. They have been so enthusiastic 
they have now become weather reporters. “We check the temperature every day 
and report to our teacher”. 

Year 2 have been identifying Oceans and Continents, comparing British and 
World Beaches. “We have learned to use a compass too” explained Kezia.

How are volcanoes made? 
How does an earthquake occur? What happens when a volcano erupts? What is 
the earth made of? These are the important questions being investigated 
in Year 3.                                  Mrs Couch, Geography Lead 
 

  

Parents and 
carers had a 
great time 

Tuesday night 
at the  First 
aid Course. 

The PA hope 
to run another 
course in the 

future!

On Tuesday night, the choir performed with 
over 60 primary schools from across London 

and the UK at Prom Praise in the 
Royal Albert Hall!

This 'megachoir' was made up of over 2,500 
pupils organised by All Souls church and the 
theme was the life of King David. The choir 

learnt six songs which they performed with a 
full orchestra and in between the songs, 

different actors told the story of David's life. 
One of the highlights was David as a young 
boy, taking down Goliath. The boy playing 

David was only 6 or 7 years old and received 
a huge cheer from the children who had all 

been offering to fight Goliath when he 
shouted out, 'Who will fight me?!' The Blue 
School was seated high up, at the back of 
the Royal Albert Hall and it got very hot! 

However, we had a lot of freedom in our area 
and the children definitely enjoyed the toilet 
breaks..! They all performed brilliantly and 

gave it everything they had and we were all 
delighted to feel fresh air on our faces when 

we got out at the end! It felt fantastic to 
receive a big cheer from the parents as we 
were finally allowed to leave (one of the last 

schools to do so!) That was a great ending to 
an unforgettable evening and thank you so 
much to all the parents for your support- it 
was very much appreciated. A huge thank 
you to Linz Nolan (Jesse Nolan's mum and 
school governor) and Jennalise Kassanis 

(Office manager) for all your help with 
accompanying the children on this trip- it 
couldn't have been done without you! We 
look forward to seeing parents for our next 

performance at the Green School for Girls on 
March 27th, 3.30-4pm. Until then, have a 

well-deserved rest this weekend! :)

Miss Cowley - Music & French Lead

Geography Week 

mailto:finance@theblueschool.com
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/blueschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=77241
mailto:natsmitchell@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.lincolnsfields.co.uk/residential-trips/
https://www.parentpay.com/
http://theblueschool.com/news-and-calendar/newsletters/
http://theblueschool.com/news-and-calendar/calendar-of-events/
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Client-Facing-Primary-One-Pager-1.pdf
https://youtu.be/y6ESmy6CGIk
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyu3g1IGSmMJAqGQGOJr7MA
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/The-Blue-School-Autumn_Spring-2021_22-Menu.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/The-Blue-School-Autumn_Spring-2021_22-Allergy-Report-.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Client-Facing-Primary-One-Pager-1.pdf
https://youtu.be/y6ESmy6CGIk
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyu3g1IGSmMJAqGQGOJr7MA
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/The-Blue-School-Autumn_Spring-2021_22-Menu.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/The-Blue-School-Autumn_Spring-2021_22-Allergy-Report-.pdf
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://the-blue-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://theblueschool.com/information/policies-compliance/
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/#/login
https://the-blue-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://accounts.google.com/signin/v2/identifier?service=mail&passive=true&rm=false&continue=https%3A%2F%2Fmail.google.com%2Fmail%2Fca%2F&ss=1&scc=1&ltmpl=default&ltmplcache=2&emr=1&osid=1&flowName=GlifWebSignIn&flowEntry=ServiceLogin
https://theblueschool.com/information/uniform-and-dress-code/
mailto:clubs@theblueschool.com
https://the-blue-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
mailto:clubs@theblueschool.com
https://the-blue-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://jasportscoaching.class4kids.co.uk/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf3X_Zgz0pt_8eQc3Kof2oMX3tok276sm6toTUVqVlZ4t6NqQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/apple-guided-access
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub/view/guide/apple-guided-access
https://theblueschool.com/parents/parental-giving-fundraising/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/polio-booster-campaign-resources/have-your-polio-vaccine-now-information-for-parents
https://www.healthylondon.org/our-work/children-young-people/asthma/ask-about-asthma-2022/
https://www.healthylondon.org/our-work/children-young-people/asthma/ask-about-asthma-2022/
http://www.parentpay.com/
http://www.parentpay.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/theblueschoolpa/?ref=share
https://www.facebook.com/groups/theblueschoolpa/?ref=share
https://www.allsoulschurch.org.uk
https://allsouls.churchsuite.com/forms/7mfgvlly
http://www.parentpay.com/
https://theblueschool.com/information/school-meals/
http://www.parentpay.com/
https://theblueschool.com/information/school-meals/
https://the-blue-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://www.facebook.com/groups/theblueschoolpa/?ref=share
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
https://theblueschool.com/parents/parental-giving-fundraising/
https://theblueschool.com/parents/parental-giving-fundraising/
https://theblueschool.com/parents/parental-giving-fundraising/
https://theblueschool.com/parents/parental-forms/
mailto:absence@theblueschool.com
https://theblueschool.com/curriculum/curriculumoverview/curriculum-experts/
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
mailto:blueschool.pa@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/theblueschoolpa/?ref=share
https://arbor-education.com/
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/
mailto:publichealth@hounslow.gov.uk
http://www.sanco.co.uk/school/37/
http://www.theblueschool.com
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
mailto:absence@theblueschool.com
https://theblueschool.com/parents/parental-forms/
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/hub
https://theblueschool.com/information/uniform/
http://www.sanco.co.uk/page/book-appointment
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/SPACES-Autumn-Club-Programme-2023-1.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/information/hounslow-music-service/
https://theblueschool.com/information/school-meals-nutrition/
http://www.parentpay.com/
https://www.london.gov.uk/who-we-are/what-mayor-does/priorities-london/free-school-meals
https://www.hounslow.gov.uk/info/20025/schools_and_colleges/61/free_school_meals
https://theblueschool.com/information/pupil-premium/
https://theblueschool.com/vacancies/
https://theblueschool.com/vacancies/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2bTYUa-yYodfZ_5XPzq22IM1Uo9vHEK5fi_d2r9pt7f-c0w/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://theblueschool.com/information/open-days/
https://theblueschool.com/information/open-days/
mailto:admissions@theblueschool.com
https://theblueschool.com/information/admissions/
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Bake-sales-2023-2024.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/PA-AGM_4th-OCT-2023_v3.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/information/open-days/
https://theblueschool.com/information/admissions/
https://atomizedstudios.tv/
https://www.parentpay.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1mp0QJpaZYO-ePQYwygL2QDPNJvBaUJuwcOc3q6Gtvwo/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1mp0QJpaZYO-ePQYwygL2QDPNJvBaUJuwcOc3q6Gtvwo/edit?usp=sharing
https://theblueschool.com/information/hounslow-music-service/
https://theblueschool.com/information/hounslow-music-service/
https://theblueschool.com/information/after-school-care-clubs/
https://theblueschool.com/
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/Anti-Bullying-Policy-2023.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Privacy-Notice-for-Pupils-Parents-Carers-FINAL-2022.pdf
https://theblueschool.com/information/term-dates/
https://arbor-education.com/
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
https://www.hounslow.gov.uk/info/20025/schools_and_colleges/61/free_school_meals
https://www.hounslow.gov.uk/info/20025/schools_and_colleges/61/free_school_meals
https://theblueschool.com/information/pupil-premium/
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
mailto:admissions@theblueschool.com
mailto:finance@theblueschool.com
https://www.tes.com/jobs/vacancy/headteacher-isleworth-1998453
https://the-blue-school.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
mailto:finance@theblueschool.com
mailto:head@theblueschool.com
https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/
mailto:office@theblueschool.com
https://readathon.my.salesforce-sites.com/sponsor/R4G_SponsorPupilFindSchool1

